
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
September 20, 2021 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m., 
Monday September 20, 2021. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Dave 
Wiesbrock, Bob Folty, Heather Sherman, Tom Goskusky, Mark Zimmer, Robert 
Steele, Todd Anderson and Jessica Bonnell. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

 
GUESTS: Angela Huss 

• Requested a no outlet/dead end sign be installed at the corner of 3rd 
St and South St.  

• Would like to put up a Welcome to Tonica sign on the south end of 
Tonica.  

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• The minutes of August’s meeting were presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

• Water bills went out last week. 
 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell  

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 

  Police Report - Dave Woolford (absent) 
• N/A  

 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 

• Huge tile was discovered on the old nursery property. Need to do 
some exploring to find out where it goes. 

• Cleaned curb and gutters around downtown area. 
• Pressure washed the park shelter. 

• Gage Hoover’s last day is September 22nd. 
 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• Tennis court bids went out today. Should have estimates back in 2 
to 3 weeks. 

• A motion was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Tom Goskusky to 
accept a bid of $500 from Dick Strack to box scrape five alleys. 



• A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to 
purchase and install a siren on 2nd St. The old siren was unable to 
be repaired. 

• A motion was made by Todd Anderson 2nd by Mark Zimmer to allow 
CICER to level and clear the old nursery property after removing 
cement, trees, buildings etc. The amount not to exceed $25,000. 

• A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to 
charge Connexus monthly rent in the amount of $250 for the use of 
a village owned building.    

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele  

• A motion to pass Ordinance #645 Regulating Parking was made by 

Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Todd Anderson. A copy of the ordinance 
is available at the village hall.  

 
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

• Six trees with a one year guarantee will be planted in October along 
La Salle St. for $300 per tree.  

 
A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Tom Goskusky to adjourn 
meeting at 8:55 P.M. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 

 


